The April 2006 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 4/5/06 and commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Councilman Fred Favire was sworn in prior to the meeting and he will be taking Matty Timinsky’s seat.  Roll call showed that Favire, Carter, George, Green and Ciulla were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents, Mayor Bill Warner, and Atty. McCormick. 


The March 2006 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Favire, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Ciulla 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.3/01/06

$ 3553.34

$ 86191.42
$ 7423.47

Deposits


$17020.47

$  1490.51
$16320.00

Withdrawals

$17986.32

$  4755.00
$ 3189.00

Interest

     $
    

$   301.50
$__ 65.15    

Bal.04/05/06

$ 2587.49

$ 83228.43  
$20619.62





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 3/01/06

$ 4354.29

$917.58

$25.08

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 1065.68

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   12.70 
$  3.36

$  .00
Bal.04/05/06

$ 3301.31

$920.24

$25.08

SEWER FUND

Bal. 3/1/06


$ 61225.39

Penn Vest Reimbursement
$ 65154.30

Penn Vest interest

$  1686.04 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$      .00

Interest



$   147.75
Bal 04/5/06


$124841.40


CORRESPONDENCE:


We received a letter of resignation from Karen Green to be effective May 1, 2006.  Karen indicated she would be around to help out if needed.  George asked for a motion to accept Karen’s resignation with regret.  Ciulla made a motion to accept Karen Greens Resignation, 2nd by Carter, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


George indicated that she wished to give an update on the work that will be happening with the dam.  Due to the fact that the project did not get underway in the time and manner that we anticipated, we have been in touch with Community Development and the engineer, who seem not to have a problem with delaying the project but they need to get in touch with Barletta, the contractor.  We wish to delay the valve replacement until after Labor Day.  It seems that Community Development doesn’t have a problem as long as we start drawing down some of the money. Ciulla explained that the lake needs to be drained because where the valve will be placed it’s the deepest part of the lake.

Discussion ensued about the whole process of draining the lake and why it needs to be done in order to replace the valve and the situation with the fish population of the lake. Several residents were unhappy the lake needs to be drained and voiced their objections and opinions.

George wished to again remind the residents that when the lake will be drained it would be muddy and mucky to please keep especially children and pets away from the lake.

The residents cannot do anything to the lake unless they have a permit from DEP.  You cannot go in and excavate.

QUESTIONS:


Sally Horny asked what is the situation with the roads on Terrace Drive.  Ciulla replied that he has a call in to Bryon Killian telling him he wants the roads repaired next week.  He wants Linde to come in and finish the job.  Ciulla has not received a reply yet.


Jill Rosenstock from Planning Commission asked who owns the paths around the lake and the beach.  Discussion followed stating that the Borough leased to the Association the paths around the lake and the beach.  A lengthy discussion ensued about the proper owners of the paths.  Atty. McCormick discussed the title search issues that they would be very extensive because deeds will need to be intermingled etc.  In order to get a certified legal opinion from a title company as to the tile of all of the adjoining properties at the lake would probably be low and very expensive to check it out.  Discussion ensued.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 1490.51

Berkheimer, EIT



$   20.35

Realty transfer taxes



$  100.00

Building Permits



$  450.00

Contractors Permits



$ 5295.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$ 1547.40

Metro Cast Cable Franchise Fee



$12701.89

Liquid Fuels Allocation

BILLS:
READ 




$   62.92

HA Berkheimer, admin & comm.



$   14.65

PP & L February Streetlight



$ 3189.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, April Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, April Salary



$  825.00

WH Borough, April, May, June Fire Prot

$ 1705.64
James Jarick, Snow Removal-2/28,3/2,3/3

$  807.29
FNCB – Interest on Loan

$ 1165.84
Reading & Northern RR, agreement renewal

$ 1969.76
FNCB Letter of Credit RE: Penn Dot

$   14.90
Chris George – ZO Postage

$   67.51
Staples, Printer cartridge & tape


Motion to pay the bills was made by Ciulla, 2nd by Favire, roll call –Favire, Carter, Green and Ciulla in favor, George abstained, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner reported that he received 3 calls. One a dog was hit on Hollenback Rd.  Looking for information on a traffic survey and speed limit sign.  There was a large fire on a lot on Horseshoe Dr.  Even though we had some snow, its still pretty dry out there and is dangerous.

There was some vandalism of a volleyball net, which has been temporarily repaired.  Perhaps the recreational people should take it down for the winter because the weather is rotting it.


Green stated that she completed and sent in the application for the spraying of the lake on March 3rd and that will be passed on to Joe Gallagher. He has also sent his contract for the spraying which is the same as last year.  He has the spraying scheduled for sometime in June.  Green said she has the floatation devices for each beach stored and will be putting them up soon.  We are going to need to order first aid kits and a reach pole.  Whoever you appoint to replace me I will pass along the records of the water sampling of the beaches because the state will be in to audit again this year.



In regard to a zoning report, there were two zoning permits issued, 1 permit denied, 8 contractors permits issued.

The new telephone number for the Borough is 443-8017.

QUESTIONS:


A resident asked if anything is being done about the huge hole on the property at the corner of Lakeview Drive and Hollenback Rd where they dug for a foundation and it’s filled with water.  The land were there is a wetland issue.  Brief discussion ensued.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ciulla, 2nd by 

Green, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

